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The next meeting of the Washington Traffic Commission will be held on June 7, 2024 at 8:00 a.m. in City 

Council Chambers.  

 

The following item(s) are presently on the agenda. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

4A 24-03-0012 Legion loading request: A shuttle service that will be working the Legion 

Regionals from August 4-13 has requested designated on-street stops on Front Street and Main Street. 

The committee is still waiting for further information from the shuttle service.  

 

4B 24-03-0013 Traffic issues caused by Club Carwash: Complaints have been received about 

traffic congestion caused by Club Carwash on busy days. As a result of this, options have been explored. 

At this meeting the committee will formally discuss the potential of a right in/right out only at the 

entrance to Club Carwash after receiving a signed petition from some of the residents.  

 

4C 24-05-0026 Stop sign request at Rabbit Trail and Statten Drive: This request came from 

residents in the area who cited speed and pedestrian safety concerns. At the last meeting, the committee 

explained to the residents that a stop sign was not an acceptable solution to the perceived issue. This item 

was left on the agenda to allow Engineering time to collect traffic data, which will be discussed at this 

meeting.  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

5A 24-06-0030 Street closure requests: Street closure applications will be reviewed for the Fair 

and Fair Parade along with a new event, the Old Fashioned Ice Cream Social.  

 

5B 24-06-0031 Discussion about painted utility cabinets: Downtown Washington has inquired 

about the possibility of having local artists paint utility cabinets in the downtown area, such as electric 

signal control boxes.  

 

5C 24-06-0032 Review of parking on vacant lot at Missouri River Bridge: This item became a 

topic of conversation after some recent parking complaints.  

 

5D 24-06-0033 Stone Bridge Subdivision Sign Package: The committee will review the proposed 

signage package for the new Stone Bridge development.  

 

5E 24-06-0034 Request for painted parking stalls on Cedar Street between 5th and Freemont: 

This request came from a resident in the area as a result of ongoing congestion.  



 

 

5F 24-06-0035 Request for street lighting at 24 Town and Country Drive: This request came 

from the business in the area.  

 

5G 24-06-0036 Stop sign review for new Fox Crest Drive: This proposed location will be for the 

new Fox Crest Drive where it connects to North Crest Drive.  

 

5H 24-06-0037 Stop sign request at 7th and Nora: This request is for a four way stop and came 

from a resident in the area.   

 

   

  


